
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have had a sunshine filled rather hot week at Robins Lane. Despite having windows open and wearing fewer 
clothes, the heat has at times, been a real challenge.  The children and staff have really persevered to not allow 
the difficult conditions to impact on teaching and learning. Thank you for your support. 
 
This week, in our Tuesday inspiration assembly, I shared the amazing life story of Christopher Reeve. The children 
were familiar with the Superhero ‘Superman’ Clarke Kent character played by Christopher Reeve but weren’t so 
knowledgeable about Reeve’s real life heroic actions. They were sad to hear that Christopher Reeve had been 
paralysed in a riding accident when he was 43 years old. His life changed immeasurably. Christopher did not give 
up in despite his life changing injury. He breathed with the aid of a ventilator as he campaigned tirelessly for 
better research and facilities for paralysed people and his foundation raised over $100 million dollars to support 
his cause.  He was a true real-life Superman. What an inspiration. 
 
On Tuesday, Year 4 enjoyed an exciting experience day at the Totally Wicked Stadium, where they took part in 
team-building and communication activities. They explored healthy lifestyle choices by discussing the Eatwell 
Guide, comparing healthy snacks to treats, and learning about the effects of sugary drinks. The day also included 
a look at the heritage of Saints through historical items such as old rugby balls, kits, and footwear. To finish the 
day, the children showcased their rugby skills and even got to try on Saints’ kits! Thank you to Mrs Matthews for 
organising this visit.  
 
Next week is very busy indeed.  On Monday, we have our Sports Days – the weather forecast isn’t amazing but 
hopefully (please cross everything) we will be able to go ahead with the planned events. The children are looking 
forward to competing and working in their colour team. We look forward to welcoming everyone on site and 
would encourage parents to wear trainers as last year’s parents’ race was hotly contested and the children loved 
it! 
  
Make the most of the early dawn on Saturday. This is a special time of year as thousands of people are set to 
mark the summer solstice, which signifies the end of spring, and for many is a spiritual celebration at dawn. Each 
year, people flock to Stonehenge in Wiltshire to witness the first rays of sunlight piercing through the ancient 
stone archways. The design of the monument, built about 2500 BC, means that on summer solstice the sun rises 
behind its 'heel stone' and it’s first rays shine into the heart of Stonehenge. This year the alignment will fall on 21 
June at 04:51 – a very early start! 
 
Have a relaxing weekend - enjoy catching up on the positives of this week with your wonderful children. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Tomkow

20th June 2025  



 

 
            

 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 96.55% 
Year 1 – 93.33% 
Year 2 – 92.86% 
Year 3 – 94.33% 
Year 4 – 96.33% 
Year 5 – 96.67% 
Year 6 – 96.92% 
 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Understand and respect the changes that they see 
in themselves’  

 

The winners are: 
Nursery – Pearl T  
Reception – Tommy F  
Year 1 – Ezra P 
Year 2 – Bobbie C  
Year 3 – Junior M 
Year 4 – Frankie H  
Year 5 – Lily-Mae G  
Year 6 – Evie D 
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

    

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

       WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
         

 
                           Spelling Shed Award 

     This week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Beatrice LP 
Year 1 Sophia C 
Year 2 Kaitlyn B  
Year 3 Emanuela M  
Year 4 Isaac C  
Year 5 Abigail W-J 
Year 6 David B  

Nursery  Tristan Y 
Reception Leni P 
Year 1 Miami Y  
Year 2 Louie H  
Year 3 Emanuela M  
Year 4 Luke H  
Year 5 Kai K 
Year 6 Callum F  

Nursery Francesca H 
Reception Kal W 
Year 1 Matilda B  
Year 2 Jack O 
Year 3 Primrose W 
Year 4 Lucca H  
Year 5 Violet R  
Year 6 Ada L 

Year 1 George M-W 
Year 2 Goerge P  
Year 3 Oliver G  
Year 4 Riley T  
Year 5 Oliver K  
Year 6 O’Shiana B  

Amara D  Ezra P 

 

This week’s 100% Attendance Hero is: 
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